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Statewide in Alaska January, 1971 

Final Census Figures Available: Final 1970 Census figures for Alaska, inclu­
ding population counts for all places having a population of 25 or more 
persons, are now available. Although the final figures did show significant 
adjustments in population counts for specific areas, trends in population 
changes from 1960, noted in earlier "Trends" publications, were not affected. 

Most notably, the city of Anchorage gained 1,892 over preliminary figures 
for a final count of 48,029. Fairbanks also received a higher population 
count, by 435, changing its total to 14,771. The population of the Anchorage 
labor market area is now pegged at 126,333 including the two military re­
servations, a gain of 2,702 over preliminary figures. The Fairbanks labor 
market area, including its two military reservations, also showed an in­
crease, rising to 45,864 from the preliminary 44,082 figure. 

Two significant downward adjustments from preliminary figures were made 
in the populations of Kenai and Seward. Kenai was reduced from 3,934 to 
3,533 while Seward's population count was revised downward to 1,587. 

Populations of other parts of the State remained relatively unchanged from 
preliminary figures. Exceptions to this were the cities of Bethel and 
Ketchikan. Bethel, with a gain of 240, went from 2,176 to 2,416, while 
Ketchikan was revised upward by 291 to its final figure of 6,994. 

Now that final population counts are available the much awaited data will 
find many important uses, not the least of which will be in revenue sharing 
and election district apportionment. Detailed data, such as characterstics 
of population are not expected to be released by the Census Bureau until 
later in 1971. 

Government Employment to Continue 1960's Trend: Government employment 
during the 1970's in the State of Alaska is expected to trend in much the 
same fashion as it did during the late 1960's. Civilian employment in the 
Federal government will increase only slightly from the present employment 
level. The greatest employment gains are expected in the Post Office and 
Transportation Departments. 

State government is predicted to grow at an increasing rate. With additional 
ooerating revenues many functions, services, and public construction pro­
grams will be undertaken by the State. The greatest percentage increases 
are expected in the Departments of Law, Revenue, Military Affairs, Public 
Safety, Public Works, and Economic Development. Many departments will show 
larger numerical growth but due to their already large size do not reflect 
it in their relative increases. 

Local governments will show a substantial amount of growth during the 1970's. 
Much of this expected expansion will be in organized school districts. The 
revenue sharing policy, expedited by recent legislation, will make possible 
the initiation of public improvement programs and services. 






